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December 4, 2019

6:00 pm meeting called to order.

Select Board members present: Neil Oleson and Ericka Oleson.

Select board members absent: Mike Bedini

Others present: Christine Dobbert, Jim White, Mike Gleason, and Melanie Medon. 

Ericka made a motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting. Neil seconded. Unanimous.

Ericka made a motion to approve borrowing from stabilization in anticipation of revenue. Neil seconded. Unanimous. 

Christine Dobbert, Town Administrator:
· The firehouse substation is not leaking and is stable. It will be revisited in the spring.
· Received a letter from the state. They determined the max load on South County Bridge and stated no posting is needed. It did not disclose the max. Chris will call and inquire on the load limit.
· Bridge inspection reports reviewed.
· Broadband meeting tomorrow.
· Had a meeting with David Stokes from DOT. Discussed redoing the end of North County. They plan on doing that in the next phase. Glenn had already asked about this and it is in the plans. Also discussed applying for a STRAP Grant for River Road. He suggested talking to Cliff Oakes in Monroe for them to apply for their portion at the same time. It may increase the chance of it being approved.
· All Chapter 90 reimbursements have been submitted.
· Chris would like to talk to the state about putting in a hydrant so the trucks aren’t backing down to the water.

Jim White, Highway Supervisor:
· Tree clean-up.
· Brush clean-up.
· Plow repairs.
· Pushing snowbanks back.
· Gas problem has been resolved.
· Reattached 1 mailbox.
· Clean up turnaround by resident’s house after complaint.
· In the future, would like to get a 40ft container for storage.

Mike Gleason, Fire Chief:
· Asked what the protocol should be if a call comes in during a storm. Chris suggested a radio for Jim. Mike said he could get him a pager. In the future the town would like to look into a gas pickup truck for the highway supervisor to drive.
· Mike stated the pond by Jeremy’s that the fire department uses, is filing with silt. Will discuss with the Conservation Commission to see what needs to be done in order to this next summer.

Next meeting will be January 8, 2020.

6:47 pm Ericka made a motion to adjourn. Neil seconded. Unanimous.
